

Object : Grace letter

Paris, 06 July 2016

To Alexandra Tarazi

Dear Alexandra,

We would like to reconfirm our commitment to the Global Compact and the importance to publish a COP in line with our CSR reporting.

Saint-Gobain is due to communicate the COP Advanced level by July 6th, 2016. I hereby ask for a grace period to allow us to submit it. We have encountered IT problems following few changes in our CSR reporting system. We will be ready to post the COP early next week.

Sincerely yours,

Fabienne Grall Director of CSR

Fabienne.grall@saint-gobain.com